
 

resident, staff, and family update 
January 3, 2022 

COVID Outbreak Update  

Dear Residents, Staff, and Families, 

We are writing to update you on the Covid Outbreak at St. Teresa Place that was recently 
declared. As of today, we have completed prevalent swabbing and have received some results 
as follows:  

1. 4 lab confirmed Covid Positive staff members who worked during their infectious period 
(Kindness West, Administration and Hope East)  

2. 2 lab confirmed Covid Positive residents on Joy East and Hope East.  

3. 5 residents have tested positive on the Rapid Antigen Testing (Hope East and Joy East). 
These residents have been placed on isolation precautions and their PCR test have 
been completed.  

We will continue with Rapid Antigen Testing tomorrow (Tuesday January 4, 2022). Should any 
resident test positive with this testing, a PCR swab will be obtained as per protocol.  

The Care Team continues to maintain communications with the Alberta Health Services CDC 
team. If, and when, changes to interventions to implement are communicated to the St. Teresa 
Team, we will update our communication to you.  

Staff at St. Teresa Place continually to diligently monitor all residents for their continued health 
and safety at this time. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Site 
Administrator, Emile, by calling the main line at (587) 619 – 7116. An email can be sent to 
admin@covenantcare.ca as an alternative.  

Please stay healthy and safe.  

 

Virginia Roth, Interim Resident Experience Director, Virginia.Roth@covenantcare.ca 

Michelle Charlesworth, Resident Experience Director, Michelle.Charlesworth@covenantcare.ca 
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